Muhlenberg

Albrightian

Muhlenberg

Vol. XLVII

Albright College, Reading, Pennsylvania, November 17, 1950

No. 7

Heckman Reveals Radio Workshop Program Schedule

Nan Heckman, Radio Workshop director, has announced that the first meeting of Radio Workshop will be held tonight at 7:15 P. M. at radio station WEEU. Old mem-bers and any other students inter-ested in this activity are urged to

attend.

Albright's group will have radio time from 11:30 A. M.-12:00 noon on Saturday mornings. These programs will be given every other week as this year Kutztown and Albright will alternate weeks on the radio. The shows will be transcribed.

Professional Level Sought

Mr. Thomas Martin, station director, will speak to the group on what he expects to accomplish this year. The Kutztown group will meet with the Albright Radio Workshop tonight.

A play will be given once a month and the other program will schedule something educational. Professional level is being sought in play performances this year. They will be taped over and over until they are worthy of radio time. The educational program will consist of debating or something similar.

Meetings concerning announcing for men and women, disc jockey for men and women, disc jockey instruction, spontaneous news casting and general operational setup for radio and television will be held. Miss Heckman announces that there are plenty of opportunities for anyone interested in any phase of radio, from script writing to actual performance in the skits. No experience is required and all interested are urged to attend.

Positions Open

Pictures To Be Taken

All organization pictures taken on Monday, November 13 for the Cue will have to be taken over again due to technical difficulties. They will be taken on Monday, November 20 at the same times as before.

Library Announces **Change In Hours**

New hours will be observed by the Albright College Library beginning Monday, November 27, Miss Josephine E. Raeppel, librarian, disclosed Wednesday.

The library will be open from 8 A. M. to 4 P. M. and from 7 to 9 P. M. Mondays through Thursdays, it will close for the day at 4 o'clock Friday afternoons and be open from 8 A. M. to 12 noon Saturdays. The new hours were announced following a survey to determine now the library could cut down operating expenses and thus remain within its reduced budget. The survey disclosed that between the

main within its reduced budget. The survey disclosed that between the hours of 4 and 5 P. M. each day and on Friday nights an average of only three students studied in the library. At a conference with President Harry V. Masters it was decided that keeping the library open the additional hour each day does not justify the use of electricity, heat and labor.

Inter-frat Council Elects President

The Interfraternity Council elected Ralph Wagner president at its organizational meeting on Thursday, November 2. John Wise was chosen vice-president; Robert Miller, secretary; and Vincent Gentile, treasure.

Seminary Merger Action Postponed By EUB Group

Definite action on the proposal

Definite action on the proposal to merge the three seminaries of the Evangelical United Brethren Church into one may not be taken for four years, according to an Associated Press dispatch from Dayton, Ohio, dated November 15.

The seminary question was considered Tuesday by the General Conference of the denomination, now in session in Dayton. This group recommended further study of the merger proposal by the Board of Christian Education of the E.U.B. Church.

Opposition to the merger was voiced at General Conference by Dr. H. H. Heininger, president of the Evangelical Theological Semnary at Naperville, Ill., the A. P. said. His chief objection resulted from the fact that the Illinois institution "has a high enrollment" and is "doing well financially." Prior to the General Conference the Trustees of E.T.S. had turned down the proposal.

Must Endorse Merger

Must Endorse Merger

the proposal.

Must Endorse Merger

The merger had been approved
by the trustees of the Bonebrake
Seminary, at Dayton. Trustees of
Albright College had agreed to begin negotiations looking toward ultimate union. The Evangelical
School of Theology, Reading, operates legally under the Albright
College charter. The merger must
be endorsed by the trustees of all
three seminaries before General
Conference can act finally.

Merger of the three institutions
into one seminary at Dayton was
recommended last summer following a survey of the theological education program of the denomination.

No experience is required and all interested are urged to attend.

Positions Open

Nan Heckman has been in charge of Radio Workshop since the second semester of last year when she succeeded W. Walter Hayum. She is at present employed as Promotion Director of radio station WEEU.

If any student is interested in Radio Workshop, but is unable to attend the meeting this week, please leave your name in Richard Stinson's box in The Albrightian office. Positions are open in all phases of radio work.

Albright news broadcasts will not begin until after football season. Richard Stinson is Radio News Editor.

Spanish Club to Observe Pan American Day Nov. 30; Pageant To Be Presented

The extra toys collected and not used for the party last year were given to the American Legion Toy Drive for European Children. Approximately 200 toys were collected and 100 students attended the workshort accidents. op to assist in the repair.

Albrightians Urged To Help Drive

The Y Family Drive began yesterday and will end Tuesday, November 21. Contributions of non-perishable foods, clothing and cash to purchase perishable foods are requested. A table for receiving the articles has been set up on the first floor of the Administration Building.

La Sociedad Cultural Espanola, Albright's local Spanish club, will present a special program entitled Las Tierras De La Cruz Del Sur on Thursday, November 30. The program will be in the form of a historical pageant depicting highlights of different periods of Spanish American life from the colonial period to the present time. Its author, Richard Connell, has managed to combine his two main interests, Spanish and music, in bringing to the public this Spanish musical.

Y's To Schedule

Annual Toy Repair

Albright's annual Christmas toy prepair workshop will be held on Tuesday, November 28 at 7:00 P. M. in Union Hall. The combined Y's who sponsor this event have appointed Merle Thorp to take charge. If any student or his family has any old toys which are not being used at home they will be gladly accepted by the Y's. Leave the toys in the office of the Dean of Women or if you wish to have them collected at home call 4-2226, extension 15 in the morning 9-12 noon, afternoon 2-4 P. M. or evening 7-9 P. M. and arrange a time. Broken toys are also accepted. Collection will continue until November 28.

Most of the playthings collected have suffered damage and it is the responsibility of the Albrightians to repair them so that they are useable. The repair shop will continue until all toys are mended. All students interested in this activity are invited to help.

The toys are collected each year to be used for the Y Christmas Party for underprivileged children to be held this year in the college dining hall on Sunday, December 10. Margery Mansfield and Doris Hill are in charge of securing the children through the Social Welfare League of Reading. Last year were given to the American Legion Toy Drive for Euronean Children. A Repair Consultation Action Sunday, December 11.

The extra toys collected and not used for the party last year were given to the American Legion Toy Drive for Euronean Children. A Repair Consultation Action Sunday, December 11.

Progress has been made in the adoption by Student Council of its proposed constitution, Raymond C. Schlegel, Council president, has indicated. Most recently approved section is that dealing with the duties of the residue Council office.

section is that dealing with the duties of the various Council officers. Schlegel explained that after each section of the constitution has been approved by the Council, the entire document must be voted upon. If it is approved in its entirety, it will be acted upon by the faculty committee on student organizations and activities. Before it can become effective it must be approved by the entire student body. Russell F. Weigley is chairman of the constitution committee. Council could not meet last Tues-

Council could not meet last Tuesday because it was one member short of a quorum. In action taken the preceding week, John Hoffert was named chairman of a committee to make a survey of campus organizations.

Mixed Glee Clubs Plan Future Trips

Dr. Duddy will take part of the Albright Messiah Chorus to Nor ristown on Friday, December 1 to take part with Dr. Duddy's church choir in the performance of Handel's Messiah.

The Mixed Glee Clubs of Albright will journey to York, Pa. on Sunday, December 3 to give a concert at Grace Evangelical United Brethren Church in the morning. They will also perform at St. Paul's Evangelical United Brethren Church in Red Lion that evening.

Handel's Messiah will be given here on campus on Thursday, De-cember 14 at 7:30 P. M. in Union Hall. Dr. Duddy will direct and Mrs. Kistler will play the organ.

Domino Scores Success with 'Goodbye, My Fancy'

The Domino Club scored another hit with their fall production, "Goodbye, My Faney," which opened a three-day run last night in the college chapel, under the able direction of Mrs. Annadora V.



The Albrightian

THE ALBRIGHTIAN is published weekly during the school year by the students of Albright College, Reading, Pa.

Patricia Poore, Editor-in-Chiet
Pete Bohren, Business Mgr. William A. Heck, Managing Edit

Pete Bohren, Business Mgr. William A. Heck, Managing Edi
EDITORIAL STAFF
Barbara Miller, News Editor Phoebe Hunter, Asst. News Edi

EDITORIAL STAFF
Phoche Hunter, Asst. News Editor
Jay Kyle, Feature Editor
Rathleen Guenther, Copy Editor
Rathleen Guenther, Copy Editor
Rathleen Staff: Judith Canfield, Dovothy Delaney, Marie Kaptto, Dorothy
Rutetth, Harry Nelson, Jessie Nucci, Patricia Schearer, Ann Weik,
Charlotte Winner.

caurotte Winner.

autre Staff: Doris Hill, Jane Katz, Patricia Miller, Richard Moyer, Mary Phillips, Curtis Renschler, William Schaeffer, Lee Snyder, James Still, Ruth Tyson, Charles Wolf, Jacqueline Zwoyer.

ports Staff: Terry Connor, Rae Hoopes, Carol Krecker.

uniteres Staff: Al Gittelman, Marilyn Mohr, Robert Olander, Howard Platzker, Joanne Thomas.

The editorial columns of this publication are open to critisian, communications at all times are to be taken as the opinions of editors, unless otherwise indicated. No anonymous communications be published although names of signed communications will be with at the write? request.

Entered as second class matter, July 15, 1941 at the posteading, Pa., under the Act of March 3, 1879.

Associated Collegiate P

Vol. XLVII

November 17, 1950

As We Give Thanks

As Thanksgiving Day, 1950, approaches, we may look back over the twelve months that have elapsed since the last Thanksgiving with genuine joy within our hearts that God has blessed us in many ways. But in counting our blessings we are not unmindful of the multitudes of people who are spiritually, mentally and physically impoverished and of our duty to them.

All of us, since last Thanksgiving, have traveled upward in our educational pursuits and come closer to the goals which we have set for ourselves. New horizons have come into view, new dreams have been dreamed, new ideals challenged us. In spite of the deathly enslavement of the force of Communism which has engulfed much of the world, we are still free to honestly seek for truth and to live according to the highest that we know. We may still find happiness with loved ones and friends, peace through our own ways of worship, satisfaction through the acceptance of ever new opportunities. We still have homes that to thousands seem kingly palaces, clothing that seems fabulous, Thanksgiving dinners that seem unbelievable. For these and many other blessings known only to ourselves we give thanks.

Yet a shadow of sadness is cast over our thanksgiving, when we realize that at least one-fourth of the people of the world live in complete misery and degradation and at least another fourth in pinching poverty. In our own country alone there are three million adults who have never had the privilege of attending any school, and ten million who have mastered little more than the simple rudiments of reading and writing. There are Chinese Reds fighting in Asia to please the whims of the Kremlin and other subject peoples throughout the world whose only hopes are the empty promises of Communism. In our own city there are boys and girls who have never known anything except the degradation of the slums.

Only as we promise anew to make our lives count in making our blessings realities for all mankind will our thanksgiving be truly meaningful.

This 'N That

We couldn't get a Science Slants column this week because our reporters were anchored to their courses for the weekend. What gives over on that hill? Is it true that if one flunks a test, the grade "F" is branded on his left cheek? Have pity, profs, our socialization schedule is being disrupted and our morale is low and so are our grades and our finances and . . . boy, wait until Thanksgiving vacation!

Well, freshmen, you've passed through your quarter-year exams, those dreaded mid-semester tests. Don't shrug your shoulders and think that they're over, for the worst your shoulders and think they're to think about, sweat over, and squeeze out those grades. How'd YOU do? Ah, do we detect a glimmer of doubt on your faces? It's torturous, isn't it? One day, in the near future, you'll punch, scratch, fight, bite, and kick your way through the mob scratch, fight, one and on all sides of that notice gathered around, on top of, and on all sides of that notice on the bulletin board which will either make or break your heart. That's right, it'll be the valentine list from the dean, a most undesirable list on which to appear. So predean, a most undesirable pare for the rush, people.

American Election, 1950

The tumult and the shouting have died. Aroused mo mentarily from a political slumber of fifty weeks this great democratic nation of ours exercised its hallowed franchise in a congressional election. Now the results have all been very carefully tabulated, and the nation can

drift back into its characteristic soporific state till 1952.

Comic books, the sports page, and all other interests were tossed aside momentarily in order to demonstrate that supposedly American characteristic, ingenuity, by miraculously doing a job with a limited amount of material, namely knowledge of what made the nation tick since the last election. Despite all textbook arguments to the contrary, the material is limited, or is it merely in seclusion most of the time? In between the microscopic sketches of time devoted to political thinking American minds engage in more indigenous pastimes such as movies, detective stories, television with The Lone Ranger or other stimulating escapades.

It is not very wise to condemn the above mentioned habits of our populace, especially in a journal of this nature, for as you might know, college students, too, can be accused of forgetting about solutions to the world's problems in preference to a little, a very small amount, of gratifying diversion.

or gratifying diversion.

The question is, therefore, what limits can be tolerated? If, between elections, any attempt to begin a discussion on what representatives of a democratic, informed, enlightened constituency are doing down by the Potomac, we are mostly countered with, "Shaddup, don't youse wanta see the rassling?" or "Can't you see I'm readin' the funnies?"—then we've got to sketch the limits quite a bit.

a bit.

Yes, election time is thinking time. It's the time when candidates' records are very carefully scrutinized on the basis of who shouts the loudest and who sinks to a new level of low in democratic government. It's about time for Congress to give a distinguished Slander Medal to each of its embryo members. And do Americans like it? They eat it up. Joe Doaks goes down town the day after election. Did he vote? "Sure," he says to his friends. "I voted. It's a great thing, this America." Yep, it sure is, Joe, but it's all over till 1952. And anybody who doesn't vote in 1952 probably just forgot to set the alarm.

R.M.

Your Inquiring Reporter

"What do you think of Saturday classes? (Please refrain from all unprintable language.)"

This question was submitted by your reporter last eek to a cross-section of the campus in between classes—and the prof's glances—with the following results:

Barbars Finch '52 said that Saturday classes were convenient for those resident students having to cut lasses or not get home. On the other hand, these classes re a necessity for the science students who have labs to the tother schedules.

The fact that classes received your recognition of the converse forms.

The fact that classes prevented your roommate from ping to clean the "ceil" Saturdays was Jackie Kline's argument.

Greta Schwerens '53 replied, "Aren't five days enough?
After a dance, football game, or just plain five days,
who's ready for a class the next day?"

Harvey Stanislouse '69, "I consider the situation de-plorable at best; it is the antithesis of all which I hold dear. I suggest the complete and immediate annihilation of this ludricious practice."

Ronald Schlossberg, a sophomore, would be a joy to the registrar since he staunchly advocated Saturday classes. His very practical reason was the lack of classroom space for a heavier schedule on week days. He also added that he didn't like the idea of being in class for a full day on the other five days of the week.

The obstacle the classes presented to part-time work turday aroused Emma Sifret '54.

There were other answers but it was surprising how they all boiled down to the above arguments. Almost all of the opinions were very sensible too. Of course some jokers like Jay Schraier were indignant because they missed "Smilin' Ed and the Buster Brown Gang" on radio (surely you remember radio?)

If you've got any arguments to add, drop down to Th Albrightian office (any time you can get past the psy chological center) and let us know about them.



spear-head of P. U. University!



This week's Dandy is our own Mr. Touchdown, Billy Krohto! A senior, twenty years old, 155 pounds, 5 feet 8 inches tall, and wearing the number "10" on his jersey, Bill can be found at football practice every afternoon. The loud chuckles that burst forth from the training tables in the dining hall may many times be attributed to Bill. His notorious fame as a coiner of such words as "oxeybubiating, ploxuserous, and subsliverousness" have won him self-admitted fame in the Albright English department. From whence did you gather your tremendous vocabulary, Bill?

And look at Bill's extra-curricular activity list. For

And look at Bill's extra-curricular activity list. For four years he's been on the football team, this year a cocaptain, and played in most of our toughest games. The baseball team has also claimed him for four years, as has one of the intramural basketball teams. When Bill graduates this year he leaves behind him an enviable record of athletic accomplishments. Bill has also been a member of the Kappa Upsilon Phi fraternity for all four college years, and an ardent Kappa he is, too. On the cultural side, Bill has been a member of the "Y" for four, in the French Club for three years, in the Future Teachers of America for the past two years, and in the Spanish Club for one year. Whew, where does Dandy Krohto find time for all of these things?

Besides the above affiliation, Bill has been a cond-

of these things?

Besides the above affiliation, Bill has been a good student in his Social Science major, history minor curriculum. Ask any of his professors or classmates. His hobby, Bill says, is all types of athletics. As for girls, Bill refuses to commit himself, but his many appearances in Selwyn parlor after dinner tend to prove that he has a roving eye. Hey, Bill, who is the most handsome man at Albright, anyhow?

Ask Bill about his favorite baseled.

Albright, anyhow?

Ask Bill about his favorite baseball team, the Red Sox, and he'll reply with his favorite quotation, "Wait until next year!" Bill is also a special buddy of Matt Batts, the catcher for the team.

Bill's deception is good not only on the athletic field, but also on the campus. Many girls tell us that Bill can play the same practical joke on them as many as a dozen times, and they still fall for it. It must be that Peckville charm, girls.

Plans for the future include the same and the same of the future include the same and the

Plans for the future include teaching, coaching, or perhaps the U. S. Army, depending on how Uncle Joe and Uncle Sam make out. Best of luck, Bill, we know you'll be a champion no matter what may come your way.

A.P.O. House

by Vincent Gentile

Having inaugurated our first year in an off-campus fraternity house, members of the Alpha Pi Omega fra-ternity agree that fraternity life is a more complete and conducive atmosphere for a place to call "home." Sixteen of the fraternity's thirty-four members share the resi-dence at 1616 Olive street, just a short walk from the Albright computs.

Albright campus.

Last summer, several of our members took to paint and brush while others scattered to repossess various pieces of furniture which had been used by the chapeldorm girls. Before the hoards of co-eds descended upon the campus, the chapel-dorm was occupied by the fraternity.

ternity.

In a tour of the house, the bulletin board is sure to command one's attention. It's cluttered with announcements, bargains, house rules, pertinent jokes, and pictures of local boys who made good. The living room, long, and featuring overstuffed furniture, is our television room, and is really the most popular room in the house. A sun porch off the living room has been converted into a "radio and reading room." Here we listen to records, the radio, or read the latest magazines and papers.

The remainder of the first floor greent for one source.

"radio, and reading room." Here we listen to records, the radio, or read the latest magazines and papers.

The remainder of the first floor, except for one square yard of floor space, is occupied by Mr. and Mrs. Woomert, our housemother and housefather. The small space referred to produces the most noise per square inch—it's the phone closet, the pulpit of the lovers of the house.

On the second floor, if we look into one of the four rooms, we quickly sense the atmosphere of study. It's not uncommon for the members to begin an evening at their respective desks in deep concentration, and end it, sometimes rather abruptly, by congregating in one of the rooms for an unadulterated bull session. The sleeping quarters are found on the third floor, and are fitted with nine double-decker beds, allowing an extra bed for visiting alumni or friends of the fraternity. An oddity of this floor is the ticking of ten or twelve alarm clocks with floor is the ticking of ten or twelve alarm clocks with floor is the ticking of ten or twelve alarm clocks with sloor is the ticking of the fraternity. An oddity of this floor is the ticking of the fraternity is bi-weekly meetings. In one corner are the snack bar and stools, and in the opposite side of the basement is a shower room which eases the congestion from the two bathrooms on the second floor. As for recreation, ping-pong feuds are well on their way.

Much more important than the tangible luxuries of our

ond floor. As for recreation, ping-pong redus are well on their way.

Much more important than the tangible luxuries of our house is the warm and friendly spirit of fraternity brotherhood, which embodies both the respect for one another as individuals and the constant readiness of everyone to lend a helping hand. We now appreciate the fact that the house is a necessity in bringing us together in order that we might get to know and appreciate each other as dependent links in the chain of fraternal success.

Our fraternity house is open to any interested campus visitors, and both students and faculty are welcome.

Ed. note: It is not the intention of this publication to slant any articles in favor of any one particular group. This article was written at my request to add to the incentive of the other fraternities towards procuring houses.

IN FINALE BATTLE **MUHLENBERG**

Lions Split Card; Battle Uphill to Down Bullets, 14-12; Lose to Scranton

SUB BACK



Pete Spernyak

Lionesses Place Second in Playday With Solid Defense

Nudge Kutztown, 2-0; Sophs Head I-M Play

The Albright Lionesses experienced their first good day of the 1950 hockey season last Saturday, November 11, when they participated in a hockey playday at the Moravian College for Women in Bethlehem. Girls' hockey squads from Cedar Crest, Kutztown State Teachers College, and Moravian were the Lionesses' opponents in this tournament.

The Albright leaving comments in The Albright leaving merced to the season of the sea

from Cedar Crest, Kutztown State
Teachers College, and Moravian
were the Lionesses' opponents in
this tournament.

The Albright lassies emerged in
a tie for second place following the
completion of the contests, with
Moravian taking top honors. The
femmes held all of their opponents
scoreless through tight defensive
play, with the games against Moravian and Cedar Crest ending in
scoreless ties. They nudged Kutztown, 2-0, for their lone victory
with Pat Miller and Nancy Stump
each scoring a goal for the victory
with Pat Miller and Nancy Stump
each scoring a goal for the victory
with Pat Miller and Nancy Stump
each scoring a goal for the victory
at the playday were: Charlie Winner and Carol Krecker, wings; Ellie Spring, Doris Hill, and Pat Miller, inners; Nancy Stump in the
center slot; Carol Althouse, Norma
Jean Snow, Ramona Latorre, and
Lois Stockinger, halfbacks; Ellie
Williams, and Marge Gardiner,
fullbacks; and Delores Bedding,
goal tender.

The Sophomore Class Femme
lead in the ladies' intramural
hockey loop with the enviable record of two wins and no losses thus
far. They have already notched victories over the Freshmen and Juniors. Next in line in the intramural
standings are the Seniors, who
have lost only one fray, and
lastly, the Freshmen, who have
dropped both of their contests.

In last week's contests, the Seniors beat the Freshmen, sothe strength of the victory,
while the
first place Sophomores trounced
the Juniors, 3-1, to maintain their
first place Sophomores trounced
the Juniors, 3-1, to maintain their
first place Sophomores trounced
the Juniors, 3-1, to maintain their
lead. Pat Miller and Dottic Kuettel
did the scoring for the victorious
Sophs in this contest.

Hoopsters Practice

For Cheming Fracas

Hoopsters Practice For Opening Fracas

For Opening Fracas

Basketball practice for the
1950 basketball season started
last Monday evening. Coach
Eddie Gulian announced that
all interested candidates
should report to the grade
school gym at 13th and Union.
Practice will be held 7 o'clock
to 10 o'clock every evening in
preparation for the hoopsters'
opening contest with Dickinson on Wednesday, December
sixth.

Placements Prove Margin of Victory

The Albright Lions split their last two contests, losing to Scranton, 34-13, on Saturday, November 4 in the Albright Stadium and winning last week's fray, 14-12, before 4000 frozen fans at Gettysburg Memorial Field. Last Saturday's victory was the first win for the Albright gridders over the Bullets since the series opened in 1913.

Trailing by twelve points at half-

lets since the series opened in 1915.

Trailing by twelve points at halftime, the Cats battled up-hill, scoring one TD just before the third
period ended and the other in the
early moments of the final stanza.
It was Floyd Rightmire's educated
toe, which kicked two conversions
for the two points, that proved the
margin of victory.

Aerials Aid Bullets

Aerials Aid Bullets
The Bullets gained two quick
scores in each of the first two perriods, one on an eight yard aerial
from Jack Hammond to John Jones
and the other on a one yard toss
from Hammond to Don Emert. The
Lions drove off another G-burg
threat early in the second period
when they held the Bullets for
four downs on the G-burg one yard
line.

line.

After a fiery pep talk, the Lions took the field in the second half to out-run, out-pass, and out-score a seemly hapless Gettysburg eleven. After a pass interference penalty placed the ball on the G-burg one yard stripe with one minute remaining in the third period, Bruce Tenley grabbed the oval on a handoff from Chauncey Krout and drove through to pay dirt. Rightmire then completed the first of his two successful place kicks.

Lions Score Again

his two successful place kicks.

Lions Score Again

Early in the last quarter, the Lions gained the ball after an exchange of punts on the G-burg 28 yard line. A pass, Krout to Billy Krohto, proved good for 24 yards and a first down on the Bullet 4 yard stripe. Two plays later Krohto darted across for the leading marker and Rightmire added his second point of the day.

John Sudol's kicking kept G-burg

John Sudol's kicking kept G-burg in their own territory throughout most of the second half. He aver-aged close to fifty yard per kick for one of the outstanding feats of the game.

Royals Win

Royals Win
On Saturday, November 4 the
Lions met a strong Scranton eleven here at Albright. The visitors
proved a little too strong for the
hopeful Lions. Although the Cats
were outplayed and outclassed, they
gave their rivals a battle, coming
back to threaten, 19-13, at halftime.

time.

Dan Shea's passing and fine running by Pete Mondati helped the Royals to obtain their victory. After the Royals scored early in the first period, the Lions came from behind to dead-lock the score on long gains by Tenley and a one yard sneak by Krout. The conversion by Rightmire was good.

sion by Rightmire was good.

The second TD was set up and made by Tenley, who after returning a Scranton kick to his own 31 yard line, broke in the clear and raced 69 yards for the score. Tenley through his efforts gained 175 yards to lead all backs in individual rushing honors.

Emert.
Referee—Jack Dougherty, Southwestern.
Umpire—George J. Becker, Georgetown.
Linesman—Richard A. Walls, Bates. Field
indee—J. Cooper French, Penn State.

Statistics Al	bright	Gettysburg
First Downs	13	17
Rushing Yardage	131	108
Passing Yardage	72	172
Passes Attempted	9	22
Passes Completed	5	12
Passes Intercepted by		0
Punts		5
Punting Yardage (avg.)		32.4
Fumbles Lost		2
Varia Penalized		37

Anlian Signs Pro Hoop Contract With Local Squad

Star Lion Hoopster While at Albright

While at Albright

Eddie Anlian, the Lions' stellar hoop performer for the past four years, was the first hardwood performer to sign a contract with the professional Reading Rangers of the Eastern League announced Lenny Bilger, the owner of the Rangers, on Tuesday, November 7. At present Anlian is serving as a teacher and coach at Robesonia High School. He teaches mathematics and science, is assistant baseball coach, and serves as head coach of basketball and track.

In his four years as a Lion hoop performer, Anlian set a new Albright record by racking up a total of 1681 tallies. In his freshman year he tallied 432 markers, scored 354 and 384 points in his sophomore and junior years, respectively, and climaxed his career with 501 points as a senior last season.

Twice Ron Regar Recipient Anlian also was the only Albright basketeer ever to receive the Ron Regar award for the Lions' outstanding basketball player on two separate occasions. He received the trophy in 1948 for the first time and was again the recipient last year.

In addition to performing on the hardwoods, Anlian was co-captain of the Cats' 1950 track squad with Al Harnly and captained last year's cross-country contingent. He performed in the 440 and 880 yard runs as co-captain of the spring cindermen.

Zetas Clinch I-M Grid Crown; Sophs Forfeit Last Fray

Two wins and a forfeiture gave the Zetas the intramural football championship last week. The Zetas, who led most of the second half play, cinched their title after beating the Soph Raiders on Thursday,

They rolled over the Frosh aggregation by the one-sided score of 46-7. The hero for the Zetas was Lefty Leitham who raced for three TD's after snaring aerials thrown by Pat Bieber.

Continuing their winning ways, the Zetas soundly trounced APO's, 37-12. Everytime the Zetas handled the oval in the first half they scored, with Leitham, Bieber

they scored, with Leitham, Bieber and Bob Ruoff gaining the TD's for the victors. The APO's got their lone score on an intercepted pass and a wide run by Paul Muller.

On Thursday the Soph Raiders failed to field a full team which gave the Zetas a forfeiture and the intramural championship for the 1950 season in Coach Bobby Hicks' intramural football circuit.

SAFETY MAN



Bill Locher

Hope to Notch Fifth Win; Mules Sport Only Three Victories on 1950 Card

England, Jackson, Dolly, Head Visiting Backfield; Scranton Nudges Mulemen

Albright's Lions who sport an even record of four wins and four losses thus far this season will be eagerly seeking to improve their 1950 standings when they face the Muhlenberg College Mules tomorrow at 2 P. M. on the home gridiron for the last fracas of the season. The Mules will be seeking only their fourth victory in this contest as their 1950 record stands to date at three wins, three losses, and one tie.

The Lions will be gunning for their tenth win in the series with Muhlenberg which began in 1902.

Since that date the Cats have won only nine contests while the Mules have been victorious on 17 occasions. The Lions' greatest margin of victory occurred in 1936 when Dick Riffle and company romped to a 70-13 margin over the hapless Mules.

Mules Drop Seven

Mules Drop Seven

Mules Drop Seven
Last year Muhlenberg overpowered the Cats, 21-7, to notch their only victory in a season which saw them lose seven games and tie another. The Mules' passing quarterback, Georgie England, sparked his squad in their lone win while a pass from Al Harnly to Paul James in the end zone gave the Lions their only tally in the fourth stanza. This was the first time that the Cats had managed to score against the Mules since a 14-3 victory in 1941.

Thus far this season the luckless Mules have defeated Bucknell, 18-13, have lost to Lebanon Valley, 20-13, have trounced Lafayette, 21-6, and Gettysburg, 28-7, have tied Delaware, 0-0, and have lost to Lehigh, 42-13, and Scranton, 20-13.

England Loses Gamble

England Loses Gamble
In the contest with Scranton last
Saturday afternoon quarterback
England gambled on a fourth down
running play deep in his own territory and lost, thereby handing
the oval to the Royals, Scranton's
Danny Shea nuichly capitalized on the oval to the Royals. Scranton's Danny Shea quickly capitalized on the error and in the last fifteen seconds of the game tossed a pass to Pete Mondati to ice the contest. A pass from George Mills to Warren Reed gave the Mules their first tally while Elmo Jackson climaxed his teammates' drive for the second tally. Without England's error the Mules would have had the credit of coming from behind to tie the powerful Royals.

Cachel for the second year by

fullbacks,	and seven	halfbacks.
Albright		Muhlenberg
James	LE	Rubbert
Hydock	LT	Deitz
Zapora	LG	Dikon
Santo	C	Stefkovich
Martone	RG	Yannuzzi
Drazek	RT	Berman
Shipe	RE	Peifley
		England
		Dolly
Tenley	RHB	Woodworth
Rightmire	FB	Jackson

Paul James

Harriers Journey To Meet Delaware **Zellner Leads Cats**

In MASC Title Race

St. Joseph's College of Philadelphia won the Middle Atlantic States Conference Cross Country Championships for the second straight year, both in the freshman and varsity events, over the Muhlenberg College course at Allentown last Friday, November 10. Albright did not enter a full team in either event, but the team members ran as individuals. The Lions lost to the Scranton Royals, 24-32, the previous Saturday in the Albright Stadium.

bers ran as individuals. The Lions lost to the Scranton Royals, 24-32, the previous Saturday in the Albright Stadium.

Today the Lion harriers journey to Newark, Delaware, where they take on the University of Delaware in their final engagement of the season. Last year's meet resulted in a tie. The Red and White runners will have to better that this year if they want to end with a winning percentage.

Zellner Leads Lions

Seventeen colleges entered fortynine freshmen and ninety-nine varsity harriers in last week's M.A.S.C. Championships. The Lions contributed three to each group. In the 44 mile varsity race, Charley Zellner crossed the line 26th, while Dave Fullmer finished 32nd and Dick Flammer was 56th, which was won by St. Joe's Johnny Cunningham in the record time of 22:05. Mahlon Frankhouser took 21st place and Jim Rocktashel 22nd while Rae Hoopes was 37th in the 3 mile freshman event, which ended in a dead heat between Bob Moberg of Lafayette and Charley Harmon of LaSalle in 17:13.03.

On Saturday, November 4 the Lions bowed to the harriers of Scranton in a meet held between quarters of the grid game. Gordon Price and Robert Sweeney, both of Scranton, crossed the finish line in a dead heat in 19:28.5. Dave Fulmer was the first Albright runner to place in 20:15, 47 seconds behind the leaders.

Coached for the second year by Howie Baughman, former Cleveland Heights High School mentor, Mullenberg boasts a thirty-seven man varsity squad. Heading the leights High School mentor, Mullenberg and Leights High School mentor, Mullenberg in Authority-seven man varsity squad. Heading the leights High School mentor, Mullenberg and the weighty tackle aggreation.

Five Non-Lettermen

Bob Dikon is the only returning from behule are the stellar returning ends while Captain Mysto Deitz and Fred Bernamity and the weighty tackle aggreation.

Non-lettermen who have beackfield are the stellar returning non last season include ends Al Woodworth and Abby Ruyak are 1949 lettermen who have beackfield and Warren Reed, Frank Stefkom a

the leaders.
Coach Gene Shirk's runners have therefore registered victories over Muhlenberg, Gettysburg, and Ursinus while losing to Franklin and Marshall, West Chester State Teachers College and Scranton. The Lion harriers record is thus at present evened at three wins against three losses.

Christmas Plans Made for Orphan By Student Senate

by Student Senate

by Charlotte Winner

Holland and little Maria 't Hoen, the Women's Student Senate war orphan, are really far away, especially at Christmas time. So you see, it isn't so strange after all in this case to be thinking of Christmas gifts even before Thanksgiving vacation The dorm girls have been making excursions into town to buy a sweater, towels, soap, vacuum-packed candy, and, of course, a doll, while the daywomen have collected enough Christmas cards to satisfy any little girl.

Maria's mother has been in the hospital for some time now. In her September letter (which arrived the end of October) Maria said her mother was to undergo a third operation. She has been in the hospital now for three months, and Maria says, "You can understand it is a great festival, when she comes at home again." Perhaps her mother will get home for Christmas, and the box Senate sent will help Maria and her family celebrate the "festival."

Letters are being sent to Maria each week from dorm women and

orate the "festival."

Letters are being sent to Maria
each week from dorm women and
daywomen. In charge of seeing that
a letter is written each week are
Mary Phillips for the daywomen,
and Carol Mickle for the dorm
women.

and Carol wheele for the dorm women.

To help in supporting the war orphan, Women's Student Senate will soon begin the sale of Christmas cards on campus. On Sadie Hawkins' Day held November 3, enough money was made through the sale of pop-corn to support the orphan for a month.

And by the way, Maria sends "many greetings and kisses to you all and the best of it."

Thanksgiving Banquet Arranged For Nov. 20

The annual Thanksgiving banquet will be held on Monday evening, November 20. Informal Sunday dress will be required. Students may choose their own table seating arrangements.

The dining room committee, with Ernestine Elder as advisor, consists of Peter Bohren, Margery Mansfield, and Harriet Sharp. They will be assisted in decorations, seating arrangements, and other details by the November temporary committee. This latter committee Dorothy Deck, David Fullmer, Lee Pomroy, and Evelyn

Calendar

Friday, Nov. 17

Tea-Women's Senate-Parl
Domino Club-Fall Play-Chapel Saturday, Nov. 18

Football vs. Muhlenberg— Home p.m.—Pi Alpha Tau Dance— Oriole's Home, 37 S. 8th St Domino Club—Fall Play— Chapel 8:15 p.m.-

Denote & Home, 37 S. 8ti
Denote & Home & Park
Cunday, Nov. 19
Bible Class—Chapel
Student Faculty Veapers—
Chapel and Dining Room
Monday, Nov. 20
Debating—Room 201
Debating—Room 201
Hall
Interfraterity

4:10 p.m.

-Symphony Orthesta Challed Hall Hall Interface in Council Meet ing.—Room 103 Band—Union Hall Thanksgiving Banquet (Board ing Students)—Dining Room Dorm Council—Dean S Parlor Fellowship House Forum—Fellowship Commission—

Tuesday, Nov. 28

11:10 a.m.—Chapel—Union Hall
4:10 p.m.—Glec Clubs—Music Studio
4:10 p.m.—Glec Clubs—Music Studio
7:00-7:30 p.m.—"Y" Choir—Chapel
7:30 p.m.—"Y" S Toy Repair—Union Hall
Wednesday, Nov. 24

Whightian Staff—Office

Wednesday, Nov. 24

12:40 p.m.—Abrightian Staff—Office
Thursday, Nov. 30

11:10 a.m.—Chapel—Union Hall
4:10 p.m.—Gelebrites Rehearsal—Union
4:10 p.m.—Gelebrites Rehearsal—Union
7-8 p.m.—Messiah Rehearsal—Union
Hall
4:00 p.m.—Gelebrites Rehearsal—Union
1:00 p.m.—Messiah Club Play—Chapel

8:00 p.m.—Spanish Club Play—Chapel Friday, Dec. 1 3 · 5 p.m.—Women's Student Senate Trickly Parlor 7:00 p.m.—P. Tau Beta Daner Dance Allentown 7:30 p.m.—College Open House

Patrons Tour Cottage

The monthly meeting of the Paron's Division was held No-vember 15 at 2 o'clock in Selwyn Hall Parlor, Mrs. Darlington

Hall Parlor. Mrs. Darlington Hoopes, president, presided. Following the business meeting the ladies were conducted to Sherman Cottage to observe the daily routine of the girls, managing the cottage during the next five weeks. The women went through the cottage and saw the kitchen; dining room, where they received refreshments made by the students; the living room; the bedrooms; and last, but definitely not least, Jeffrey, the pride and joy of the nursery.

Albright Holds First Leadership Day; Value of Campus Activities Stressed

Union Hall. Approximately 100 leaders and interested students attended.

At the opening session of the conference Dean LeVan P. Smith served as master of ceremonies. Dr. Harry V. Masters gave the welcome address. He stressed the point that although there was a cry of inadequate leadership in the world today there was little the college could do for the student but much the college could help the student to do. Dr. Masters stated that leadership cannot be taught and that the only way to learn is by doing. Businessmen of today are looking not for the student with good marks only, but for the B student who had engaged in a number of school activities.

Dean George W. Walton, who gave the keynote address, made the anology between criminals and college students. He stated that it is said that criminals are not born but made and that the same is true of leaders, and by the size of the audience that was present many on campus are criminals in that they are not active in college affairs. Dean Walton pointed out that in many cases students who had participated in activities in high school had forgotten to continue living when they came to college. The extra-class activities are the highlights of our campus life.

Professor John W. Khouri spoke on The Values of Organized Activities. He noted that clubs are on campus for the purpose of social relationships, academic pursuits, thought provoking material, discussions, field trips and lectures from successful men in the field. Belonging to a group incurs responsibility because it means at

Albright's first Leadership Day for campus officers was held on Tuesday afternoon, November 7 in Union Hall. Approximately 100 leaders and interested students attended.

At the opening session of the At the opening session of the forever Days LaVan P. Smith ander. endar.

endar.

Rev. Barth with the Y presidents, Jean Magee and Jay Shenk, plus several members of Y Cabinet, Percy Brown, Edward Yarnell, Barbara Wrisley, Evelyn Kressler, Ralph Stutzman, and Robert Rentz, gave a short skit on a typical cabinet meeting involving the planning of the year's program and commission vacuum. sion reports.

on reports.

Mr. Eugene Pierce gave a talk on the use of campus buildings. He discussed the procedures for the use of campus buildings and property and where to post notices.

Dean Smith concluded the open ing session with a brief speech of the Committee on Campus Organi zations and Activities and its func

The group then broke up into discussion groups namely, presidents and vice-presidents led by Dr. John B. Douds and Prof. Clyde Harding, Secretaries led by Dean Ruth E. Williams and treasurers headed by Mr. Charles Gordon.

A tea sponsored by the Women Student Senate ended the affair.

had forgotten to continue living when they came to college. The extra-class activities are the highlights of our campus life.

Professor John W. Khouri spoke on The Values of Organized Activities. He noted that clubs are on campus for the purpose of social relationships, academic pursuits, thought provoking material, discussions, field trips and lectures from successful men in the field. Belonging to a group incurs responsibility because it means at-

Sunday Vespers

Series Scheduled

The first in a series of four stu

Forum Announced

Marjorie Penny, director of the Fellowship House in Philadelphia will be guest speaker at the Fellowship House Forum to be held Monday evening, November 20 at 8 o'clock in the Chapel.

Rev. Allen to Speak

Rev. Dean Allen, pastor of St. Matthew's Evangelical United Brethren Church and professor of Religion 2, will speak during the chapel program on Tuesday, No-vember 21. This will be the annual Thanksgiving chapel service.

The first in a series of four student-faculty vespers under the sponsorship of the Y Worship Commission will be held this Sunday afternoon, November 19 at 5 o'clock in the chapel. Reverend Paul W. Thompson, pastor of Christ Episcopal Church will speak on a Thanksgiving theme and the Y choir will furnish the music with Dr. Thomas Merritt as the soloist of the evening. The vesper service will be followed by dinner at 6 o'clock in the college dining room with a special seating arrangement. The chairmen for the affair are Nancy Reed and Vernon Miller. The aim of these student-faculty vespers is to promote better fac-

The aim of these student-faculty vespers is to promote better faculty-student relationships not only in the secular and educational life but in the religious life.

Bible class will be held in Selwyn Parlor this Sunday at 8:45 A. M. The topic will be "The Healings of Jesus."

State Dept. Official Urges U. N. Support

Urges U. N. Support
Mr. John Cates, State Department Officer, addressed the juniors and freshmen in chapel last Tuesday at 11:10 A. M.
The speaker urged college students to support the United Nations in all possible ways. He traced the development of the organization and stressed the progress which has been made.
Aggression must be stopped, the speaker noted, if another war is to be avoided. Therefore the sending of troops to Korea was a necessity.
Mr. Cates was introduced by the Rev. Eugene H. Barth. His appearance was made possible by the Rotary Club.

Farewell Tea Planned For Mrs. Davidheiser

Dean Ruth E. Williams is giving a tea in honor of Mrs. Kathryn Davidheiser on Sunday afternoon, November 19 from 3 to 4 o'clock in the Lower Social Room. All the dormitory women have been invited.

Mrs. Davidheiser has resigned her position as secretary to the Dean of Women. Dean Ruth E. Williams is

Greek Row FRATERNITIES

Zeta Omega Epsilon

Robert Arner and Owen Davis were elected as representatives to the Interfraternity Council at the meeting of the Zeta Omega Epsilon Fraternity on Monday, November

13.
Induction of neophytes into pledgeship was held at this time. Those inducted were Richard Witman, Stanley Janikowski, William Eaken, Conrad Dettling and George Amole. Norman Dettra will serve

Amole. Norman Dettra will serve as pledgemaster.

The fall rush dance for the fra-ternity will be held on Saturday, December 2 at the Manor Golf Club. Sam Correnti and his orches-tra will provide the music.

SORORITIES

Pi Alpha Tau

Pi Alpha Tau

Tomorrow evening, November 18, the Pi Alpha Tau sorority will hold their annual fall rush dance from 8:30 to 11:50 P. M. at the Orioles Club, 37 S. 8th Street.

Marilyn Himmelstein, sorority vice-president, is general chairman of the dance. She has as her committee Dolores Bedding, Eleanor Spring, decoration; Nancy Lou Hawman, refreshments; Virginia Seems, orchestra; Doris Hill and Margery Mansfield, programs.

Professor and Mrs. Charles Kistler will serve as chaperones. Prof. and Mrs. Howard Widdowson, Prof. and Mrs. Howard Widdowson, Prof. and Mrs. Charles Hollenbach, and Miss Consuelo Rodriguez and escort will be guests. Willard Schreiner's Orchestra with Jack Kenny as vocalist will furnish the music.

It will be a no corsage dance.

Helen Hasselgren has been appointed chairman of the rush dinner.

Phi Beta Mu

Phi Beta Mu
The Phi Beta Mu sorority held
its annual rush dance at the
Woman's Club last Saturday, November 11. The theme of the dance
was a French cafe scene. The backdrop was the typical French skyline of the Eiffel Tower and the
Arch of Triumph. Les Price's orchestra played. Marjorie Gardiner
was general chairman of the affair.

Albright Students **Attend Conference**

Evelyn Nantz and Gertrud Loudekieh attended the General Conference of the youth of the E v an g elic al United Brethren Church in Dayton, Ohio on November 14. A youth service of Christian witness similar to one held recently in Toronto, Canada was planned. It was estimated that 1500 young people attended. The service was in the hands of the General Youth Fellowship officers under the direction of Dr. J. Allan Ranck. The first service was "The Witness of Faith," the second part was "The Ecumenical Witness" and the third service was "The Personal Witness" at which time four young people from various countries gave testimonies. The rally was held at the Euclid Avenue Evangelical United Brethren Church.

Sophomore Class Elects Dr. E. B. Douds Advisor

At the sophomore class meeting on November 3 Mrs. Edith Douds was elected class advisor. In the near future, the class will elect a new vice-president to replace Edward Serfass, who was called to active duty. Class dues for the first semester must be paid by December 1. The amount is \$2.00 a year or \$1.00 a semester.

Senate Schedules Sale

The members of the Women's Student Senate decided at their meeting on Wednesday, November 15 to hold a rummage sale after Christmas to raise funds for the war orphan. Jacqueline Zwoyer was appointed by Charlotte Winner, president to take charge. It was also planned that the Senate would be responsible for the Student Council dance on Friday. January 5. be responsible for the Studen Council dance on Friday, January

Campus Organizations Hold Mid-Semester Meetings

Philosophy Club

Philosophy Club
The Philosophy Club met at the home of Ralph Stutzman on Monday, November 13. Stutzman conducted a short business meeting at which time it was decided to have an open meeting on February 12 at which time a panel of students and professors will discuss, "Are American Students Really Educated?" A discussion was held about the possibility of a club banquet. William A. Heck was named secretary of the group.

of the group.

Jay Shenk read a paper entitled
"Christian Social Ethics." A dis-

cussion followed. Refreshments were served at the

La Sociedad Cultural Es.

Final plans for the Pan American observance to be held on November 30 were laid at the monthly meeting of La Sociedad Cultural Espanola held last Monday after-

noon.

It was announced that Joanne
Raffensperger would be in charge
of all Spanish Club publicity.
Theana Koutrelelis was appointed chairman of the cake sale to be
held on Friday, December 8.

International Relations Club

The question of the rearmament of Germany was presented in the form of a panel discussion last form of a panel discussion last Wednesday evening at the monthly meeting of the International Rela-tions Club.

Wolff presented the case on behalf of the rearmament, and Francis Carney and Irene Saylor spoke against it. An informal general discussion followed.

discussion followed.

Gerald F. Englehart, president, presided at the business meeting during which the questions of whether to have a meeting in December and the possibility of a trip to the UN were discussed.

Pi Gamma Mu

Induction of new members into Pi Gamma Mu, the honorary Social Science Fraternity, was held on November 8 in the Lower Social Room. Those inducted were Ray-mond Schlegel, Lois Smith, Fred Kaul, Francis Auermuller, Terry Connor, John Hoffert, Peter Boh-ren, Joseph Wolff and Ralph Wag-

ner.
Following the induction Mr. Arnold Shilense, psychologist at Wernersville State Hospital spoke on
new psychological methods.
Refreshments followed the meet-

Sigma Tau Delta
Sigma Tau Delta, the English
honorary fraternity, inducted eight
neophytes into membership on
Thursday, November 9 in the Daymen's Room. Norman Snook, Jay
Kyle, Earl Heydinger, Barbara
Finch, Dorothy Deam, Leonard
Buxton, Gordon Gockley and Victor
Yarnell were inducted.
A panel discussion on Graduate
School was presented following the
induction. Mr. Carl Kern, alumnus
of Albright and Cornell Graduate
School and Mr. Walter Staton, professor of English at Albright, participated in the discussion.
Raymond Schlegel announced that
the annual banquet of the organization will be held on December 14
at Willow Manor. At that time John
Minnick, Judith Goodman and
Yvonne Voigt will be inducted as
as members.

Heo Club
The Home Economics Club met

Heo Club
The Home Economics Club met
on Monday, November 13 in Room
312 of the Ad Building. A movie
entitled "Heritage of Hospitality" was shown.

spanish Club publicity.
The spanish Club publicity of the Cake sale to be a Friday, December 8.

The spanish Club publicity of the Rational Relations Club guestion of the rearmament many was presented in the fid a panel discussion last day evening at the monthly of the International Relation.

R. Kaul and Joseph H.

Ing.

Skull and Bones

Dr. Glen Deibert, Reading surgeon, spoke at the Skull and Bones are geon, spoke at the Skull and Bones are geon ar